
Hello, Members, and Merry Christmas!

It’s unbelievable how 2022 has flown by – and so much has 
happened, it’s been a roller coaster, to say the least! Ups, 
downs, highs, lows, and we’ve all been there through it all, 
supporting each other – I’m thankful to know you all!

Our final event of the year is upon us – December 10th, our annual 
Christmas party, HOF ceremony, and induction of  next year’s officers and 
board. This gathering is one of  my favorites, because it provides us a merry 
time to reflect, visit, smile, and be grateful for the good times we’ve shared 
in the Shag Club. Amber Allen, THANK YOU again for the hard work you 
continue to put forth on any event you take on. We are ready for that 
delicious Shrine Club dinner, followed by shagging off  some of  those 
calories! Whew! I know it will be a fun night!

Which brings me to warm thoughts of  my tenure as BSC President these last
three years. I am honored to have served you and the club and consider it a
blessing to have been able to do it! Thank you all for the trust you put in me, 
especially during the pandemic when our future and the prosperity of  the 
club was unknown! Regardless of  that dark spot, I have truly enjoyed the 
opportunity, and would welcome a chance to serve again, in any way!

SOS Midwinter is a short time away – I hope many of  are making plans to 
attend! Most of the bars and dance floors will be ready to entertain a big 
crowd of  Shaggers! It’s a fun time, and occasionally, some warmer temps 
than you might expect!  I’m looking forward to our trip down again, it’s a fun 
mini-SOS spring/fall event!

Our Friday nights are continuing thru the end of  the year except for the 
Fridays before our Christmas party and Christmas Eve.  No New Year’s Eve 
party this year, since there will be so many celebrations in the area on 
Saturday night. I for one will miss not having a BSC NY Eve party, because
you know we ALWAYS throw the BEST! Maybe next year!!

I hope you all realize how special our Club is, and how highly we are 
regarded in the Shag Club community. Since 1985, BSC has been the most 
fortunate to enjoy talent, commitment, dedication, and just wonderful 
membership, year after year!  Let’s keep it going, for many years to come!

And for the last time in 2022, I must remind you once more, ‘Don’t forget 
the BASICS!’  Happy Holidays!!

Kim Sellars
President
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BUSINESS MEETING                                                                                                      October 21, 2022

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS – Kim Sellars welcomed everyone to the meeting. 2023 ballots are available and voting needs 
to be completed by 7:15. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT - (Karen Byrd) The total membership count is 264. We are currently taking Reups for next year. 
Forms are available but you do not have to fill out a form if nothing has changed. You can just write you name on the 
form and turn in your money. December BIRTHDAYS were shared! Minutes were printed in the Shag rag. Motion to 
accept by Jack and seconded by Janice. Approved by membership.

TREASURER’S REPORT - (Jerry Byrd), shared the balances of the General Account and the Fund Raiser Account. These 
figures were shared with all and any questions were answered.  The total of all cash is $26,804.18. A question was 
raised about money from a cake being deposited into the general account instead of the fundraising account and Jerry 
admitted to the error and will correct it. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Jack and seconded by Ron.  
The motion passed. 

SUNSHINE REPORT - (Debbie Burnham) Debbie shared concerns/prayers for specific Club members. See NL for details. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT – Jack reported that the BOD met November 7th. Projected upcoming expenses were 
discussed. Ways and Means were discussed. As of 11/7/22 the 50/50 raffle and the Dance lessons brought in over 
$4000. It was suggested in our meeting that the Club show some sort of appreciation toward the owners of Rack and 
Rolls for allowing us to use the facility free of charge, they are installing a new floor, and have been very supportive with
donations. Jack proposed a $100 gift certificate to Grill 584. Gary made a motion and Kim seconded. The motion was 
passed by the membership. The next BOD meeting will be December 5th as a transition meeting with the new officers 
and board members invited to attend. 

SOS Report – Ron Gregory reported that 2023 SOS cards are for sale, which will be needed for Mid-Winter January 12-
15. 

Hall of Fame - Expenses this year will be more than usual due to needing a new plaque. There were 3 nominees. Jack 
thanked the selection team: Ron and Mary Gregory, Mike Wilson, Lee and Diane Neese, Officers-Baxter Sellars, Karen 
and Jerry Byrd. The nominees were Kim Sellars, Darlene Oakley and Diane Fogleman. Our 2022 HOF Inductee is Diane 
Fogleman. Someone asked who Diane Fogleman was and she was the founder of the Burlington Shag Club. She was the 
first President of the Club. She will be at the Christmas Party. While waiting for the election results, various members 
shared stories about Diane and the contributions she made to the get the Club started, teaching lessons and fostering 
the Shag lifestyle

DANCE LESSONS –Darlene reported that Beginner lessons have finished. Line dance, The Stroll and the River Waltz were 
completed in November. The plan is to do beginner lessons again after the first of the year. 

BSC CHRISTMAS PARTY -December 10th. Amber Allen is the chair. Mary has tickets. Tickets will be $35 for members and 
$40 for non-members and are all inclusive. Doors open at 6:00 pm and you will choose chicken or steak dinner at the 
time of ticket purchase. That night there will be a raffle for the Glock pistol (52 tickets available for $20 each) and a 
Chinese auction since Hibernation Celebration was canceled. The proceeds will go to Authoracare. 

2023 Membership Re-up-Jan. 27, 2023. Karen Byrd and Andrea. It will be a sports theme as usual. You can re-up at any 
time. $25 through January and after will be $30. If no changes, you do not have to fill out a new form.

Christmas Cheer Food Drive - Buckets will be provided on Friday nights for donations. Non-perishables and paper 
products will be accepted. All of their inventory was destroyed. There are opportunities for volunteers if anyone would like 
to help. Kim will have a list of some of the requests from the elderly-socks, housecoat, paper products, etc.

BSC T-shirts -They are in. Buddy modeled. $10 for V neck and $15 for the crew necks. A second order will be placed. Let 
Darlene know if you want one. Club will reimburse Darlene for the cost. The Club will make about $1 on each shirt. A 
motion was made by Gary and Debbie seconded to have the Club reimburse Darlene and the membership passed this 
motion.

BOSTON BUTT SALE – This is a fund raiser for Rick and Evelyn Turner. Pick up at Ron Gregory’s house at noon. A good 
Club effort to support this cause.  

New Business:  

Elections:  President- Darlene Oakley, Vice-President- Amber Allen, Treasurer- Scott Loy, Secretary- Andrea Loy, Sergeant 
at Arms- Baxter Sellars, Board of Director Members- Buddy Richardson and Allen Roney.

50/50 - Drawing will be at 9:00. See Duke for tickets.

Spring SOS -The Club was polled as to interest in participating in the spring parade. Baxter made a motion and Butch 
seconded. It was passed by the membership. The theme will be “Good Ole Days”. There will be a January committee 
meeting.

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING - The next business meeting will be a short meeting at the Christmas Party on December 
10, 2022. 

Motion to adjourn by Tommy and Dawn seconded. Approved by membership. 



Board Of Directors
Jack Oakley

919-414-8119
jhoakley7@gmail.com

Mary Gregory
336-213-7054 

mgregory5@triad.rr.com

Butch Dawson
336-263-2855 

bdawson0723@gmail.com

Mike Wilson
336-260-3796

wilsonco@bellsouth.net

Duke Hill 12/2
Gary Simser 12/2
Brenda Smith 12/4
Carol Pettigrew 12/5
Keith Whited 12/10
Jordan Harrison 12/12
Doris Keaton 12/12
Eric Bowling 12/21
Marie Brown 12/22
Quinta Cunningham 12/24
Jo Meyers 12/27
Danny Edwards 12/28
Randy Graham 12/31
Alice Isley 12/31

Your 2023 Officers !!
President - Darlene Oakley, Vice President - Amber Allen, 

Treasurer - Scott Loy, Secretary - Andrea Loy, 
Sergeant at Arms - Baxter Sellars, 

Board of Director Members - Buddy Richardson and Allen Roney



‘Tis the season of giving, and we’re 

starting our non-perishable food 

and household goods drive for 

Burlington Christmas Cheer.

Christmas Cheer lost everything in 

2022 due to a broken pipe 

flooding their facility. They need 

our help now more than ever. 

Buckets will be placed around our 

dance floor stage on Friday nights 

so please help us fill them up.

Bill Shreve 1/1
Robin Bridges 1/2
Richard Long 1/4
Gail Paschall 1/4
Tom Pate 1/4
Brenda Summey 1/6
Chris Turner 1/7
Dawn Lewis 1/11
Cindy Wheeler 1/11
Taylor Burgess 1/12
Millie Hatcher 1/12
Joan Kimbro 1/13
John Payne 1/13
Danny Shelton 1/14
Kaye Jones 1/18
Billy Keech 1/18
Andrea Loy 1/21
Pam McHone 1/21
Kenny Warren 1/21
Ritchie Askew 1/22
Louise Flanigan 1/23
Bobbie Jolly 1/23
Lisa Warren 1/24
Chigger Woods 1/24
John Williford 1/28
Gary Clements 1/30
Amy Crawford 1/31

Mid-Winter/Workshop January 12-15 
Spring Safari April 13-23 
Summer Workshop July 13-15 
Fall Migration September 14-24







Newsletter Deadline for the 
January Shag Rag is 

December 24th. Please 
email any items you want 

to be considered for 
publication to 

maxkim63@aol.com.

2023 SOS Cards for are available to 

purchase through the Shag Club for 

$30. Please see Kim Sellars to get 

your card. 
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